
Hello fellow members of the El Dorado Rod and Gun Club!

The Officers and Board of Directors of the El Dorado Rod and Gun
Club want to wish all of you a Very Merry Christmas and a Happy
New Year!

It has been quite some time that we have had a newsletter or any type of correspondence with
our members, and we have had many changes within the past 6 months. I am excited to
announce that our new and improved website will soon be up and running. If you had not
noticed our website has been stalemated since June 2015, the only function of the website is
that we have kept the calendar current, so you could still see what the club facilities had to
offer and when. Look fo r our new website to  be up on Dec ember 14, 2015.  

FIRST OF ALL…

Due to the unexpected need to transition the Club website to a new hosting platform, the
Board was unable to provide the prescribed timely notice to the membership for the call for
nominations and election meeting which typically occurs at the December annual meeting.

The Board is committed to ensuring the greatest benefit to the membership for full awareness
and participation in the nomination and election process for the Board. Therefore, on
December 5, 2015, the Board of Directors voted to postpone the Club’s annual election to
March 14, 2016 to provide the proper notification to the membership, per Bylaws Article XI,
Elections.

This communiqué serves as the 90 day notice to the membership of the scheduled annual
election meeting and a first call for nominations. Nominations will be accepted at our regular
meetings on January 11, February 8, and March 14, 2016. The current officers and directors of
the Board have agreed to extend their terms until the results of the upcoming election on
March 14, 2016 are announced.

The Board also encourages members to join us at our next regularly scheduled general
meeting to hear what other business the Board is addressing on behalf of the membership.

Our General meetings are held the 2nd Monday of each month at Denny's Restaurant, 99 Fair
Lane, Placerville, California. Meeting time is 5 p.m., but usually begins around 5:45 pm - 6:00
pm, as our meeting is also a time to have dinner and social time before start of meeting.
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UPCOMING ANNUAL BANQUET

The p lac e and time has been set!   Our annual banquet will be held at Cold Springs Golf
and Country Club, Tuesday January 19, 2016. Tickets for dinner are available for sale from any
officer or Board of Director (Letty Baumgardner, Jim DePiazzy, Bob Conover, Mickey Razy,
Doug Becker, Karen Beckman, Tom Frabizio, Jim Peet, Si Russell, Marshall Seaborn, David
Verry, Mike Worley) you can also purchase tickets at the Mountain Democrat, 2889 Ray Lawyer
Drive, Monday – Friday, 7 a.m. – 4 p.m., ask for Letty Baumgardner, or at Larry Ward’s
Automotive, 2189 Sunrise Drive, Diamond Springs, Monday – Friday, 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. 

BUT wait… they will soon be available online at edrgc.com. ALONG with our main raffle prize
tickets, and they are: 

1.  AR 15-M4, Custom Rifle 223/5.56, 3 color duracoated; $10/ticket (only 250 will be sold)

2.  Baretta Storm, PX-4 9mm*; $10/ticket (only 150 tickets will be sold)

3.  Smith & Wesson MP Shield 9mm*; $10/ticket (only 150 tickets will be sold)

4.  Ruger 10/22 Rifle*; $5/ticket (only 100 tickets will be sold).

*or Equivalent Gift Certificate!

Look forward to seeing you at our Annual Banquet or out at the range! Thank you for your
support of our club. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO CONTACT US. Our voicemail number is: 530-903-
8331. You can also contact me directly at (530) 409-3006 or Jim DePiazzy at (530) 906-3663.

Sincerely,

Letty Baumg ardner

Letty Baumgardner
PRESIDENT, El Dorado Rod & Gun Club
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